

NEWSLETTER FOR TSUD FACULTY AND STAFF

Vol. XIII, No. 2 NOVEMBER 1995

Strategic Planning Committee update

Subcommittee work from the 4 external and 4 internal committees has been completed, and factors were forwarded to Dr. Patterson and the TSUD Executive Committee for their review.

The Executive Council, along with Dan Joslyn, consultant, and Dr. Patterson, refined and approved the 14 planning assumptions and 9 strategies to be used at all institutional levels to devise objectives for the next three-year planning cycle.

TSUD is now at the critical stage of the process that involves creative planning within realistic fiscal parameters. The 1996 objectives will be carried out within the constraints of the 1995/96 budget. Objectives for the subsequent two years of the plan will be used to inform each year's budget development. Strategic objectives will have priority each year.

In the coming weeks, TSUD personnel will be given the task of looking into the future and forming a vision of TSUD as the University would appear in the year 1999 (TSUD '99).

The next SPC meeting is scheduled for December 14.

Deans, various directors, and coordinators are to present their objectives to the appropriate vice president on January 15, 1996. The vice presidents will complete their review of area objectives by

January 19, and the Executive Council will review, coordinate, and approve objectives on January 22 & 23. A final draft will be completed and sent to the SPC by January 26. The final SPC meeting will take place on February 1, 1996.

Concerts galore



The TSUD Community Band will be performing several Christmas concerts during the holiday season.

On Sunday, December 3, at 2:30 p.m., the band will perform at **Baptist** Theological Florida College in Graceville, FL. One week later, on Sunday, December 10, at 2:30 p.m., Houston Arts & Humanities Council will sponsor the TSUD Community Band Christmas Concert in Malone Hall's Thomas Harrison Room on the TSUD campus. The following evening, Monday, December 11, at 7:00 p.m., the band will perform at the food court in Wiregrass Commons Mall. The band will return to TSUD on Thursday. December 14, at 6:30 p.m., to perform during the annual Christmas Tree Lighting.

Mark your calendar and plan to attend at least one performance by the TSUD Community Band.

No <u>LOGOS</u> for December

Because of the holiday break between fall and winter quarters, LOGOS will not be published for the month of December. TSUD faculty and staff are encouraged to list their November and December activities in the January issue. Happy Holidays!

Adjunct Faculty Member of the Month

Dr. Lloyd Howell, adjunct instructor in the School of Education at Troy State University at Dothan, has been recognized as "Adjunct Faculty Member of the Month."

Dr. Howell received his bachelor's degree from Tennessee Tech University in Cookville, TN, and his master's degree from North

Inside

1110100	
Staff of the month	.2
People in the news	.3
Activities of the President .	
A&S dean continues work .	4
Library News	.5
Important dates	.6
Courtesy Committee	.7
TSUD Family	.7
Looking ahead	8.
Birthdays	8.

Texas State University in Denton, TX. In 1981, he received the Ph.D. in family and marriage therapy from Texas Woman's University in Denton. He has been an adjunct instructor with TSUD since 1990.

Dr. Howell is owner of Solutions Unlimited, a motivation-



Howell

al company dedicated to helping people unleash their hidden potential in their careers, with their families, and in their relationships. He has produced a

relaxation tape entitled "Even Our Silence Has Meaning" and a motivational video on the topic of "All Stressed Out and No One to Choke." As a motivational speaker, he has presented motivational, humorous, inspirational seminars and convention keynote addresses for major corporations and organizations.

Dr. Howell resides in Dothan and has four adult children. In his spare time, he enjoys sailing, dancing, listening to music, dining in unusual restaurants, jogging, and collecting books.

Dr. Al Kirby, adjunct instructor

for the of College Arts and Sciences at Trov State University at Dothan, has been recognized as "Adjunct Faculty Member of the Month."



Kirby

Dr. Kirby received his bachelor's degree from the University of

Michigan and his master's degree and the Ph.D. from Northwestern University. He has been an adjunct instructor at TSUD since 1982.

He is currently on permanent assignment with Universal Energy Systems of Dayton, Ohio, as pharmacologist at the Army Aeromedical Research Lab at Fort Rucker.

Dr. Kirby has published one book chapter, over twenty papers, and forty abstracts. He has also held numerous presentations at local, national, and international meetings. He is co-author on Investigational New Drug project with the Food and Drug Administration to study the hormone melatonin.

He and his wife, Sherry, reside in Enterprise. They have two children. In his spare time, he enjoys sports, outdoor activities, and reading.

Professional staff member of the month

David Johnson, administrative assistant in Student Affairs at Troy State University at Dothan, has

been recognized as the "Professional S t a f f Member of the Month."





Johnson

University and his master's degree in public administration from Auburn University. While at TSU, he served as president of the Student Government Association for 1989-90.

Prior to coming to TSUD in July 1993, Johnson was a graduate teaching and resident assistant at Auburn University.

At TSUD, he serves as staff advisor for the TSUD Student Government Association and is a member of the TSUD Drug Education and Prevention Committee.

His community involvement includes program chair-elect for the Professional Development of the Alabama Committee Collegiate Association of Admissions Registrars and Officers, chair of the Youth Committee for Dothan-Houston Substance Abuse County Partnership, and member of the Chamber of Commerce Legislative Committee.

In his spare time, Johnson enjoys jogging, traveling, playing golf, and being a spectator at sporting and cultural events.

Classified staff member of the month

Kay Denisar, secretary for continuing education at Troy State

University at Dothan, has been recognized as the "Classified S t a f f Member of the Month."

Denisar received her bachelor's degree from



Denisar

Elmhurst College in Elmhurst, IL. She has been employed with TSUD since November 1993.

She is a member of the Professional Network Connection, Wiregrass Area United Way Food Bank Board, and the South Alabama Symphony Association.

She and her husband, Roger, reside in Dothan. They have one son, Drew.

In her spare time, she enjoys traveling, reading, and playing bridge.

People in the news

Dr. Barbara Alford participated in Continuing Education Advisory Board meeting; participated in the fall quarter Business & Industry Coffee for local CEO's and HR/Training managers; participated in TSUD Red Ribbon Picnic: attended Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Annual attended Wiregrass Banquet; Higher Education Committee meeting; attended ACHE meeting in Montgomery; participated as County Nonprofit Houston Division chair at Wiregrass United Way activities.

Dr. Brenda Ameter hosted Creative Writing Club on October 9; presided over the executive board meeting of Houston Arts and Humanities Council on October 11; attended conference-planning meeting of Southeast Eighteenth-Century Studies at FSU on October 13; attended an Institutional Technology Committee meeting on October 16.

Dr. Betty Anderson participated in ALACTE meeting in Montgomery on October 9-10; chaired meeting of technology subcommittee of the Strategic Planning Committee on October 16, 23, 30; attended "Brown Bag" seminar on October 17; participated in PDS meeting on October 19; attended Red Ribbon Picnic on October 24.

Dr. Alan Belsches presented two lectures during the month of October at the Eufaula Public Library as part of Auburn University's Art and Humanities Center Continuing Program on Southern Autobiography. Dr. Belsches presented "Southern Autobiography: Narrative of the

Life of Frederick Douglass" on October 17 and "Southern Autobiography: <u>Incidents in the</u> <u>Life of a Slave Girl</u>" on October 23

Ms. Tina Bernath attended a NAAL Collection Development workshop on October 20; participated in Red Ribbon Day Cookout on October 24.

Dr. Robert Burroughs attended UFO Conference at the Mobile Convention Center on October 4.

Ms. Sandra Carter attended a SIS meeting at Troy Campus on October 19; attended a Nursing meeting at TSUT on October 26; attended TSU Homecoming Game on October 28.

Dr. Elizabeth Fell conducted Curriculum and Instruction meeting on October 11; attended Strategic Planning Committee meeting on Programs, Cooperating Accreditation, Agreements on October 12; attended Professional Development School Seminar on October 19; attended SACS Training for State Visiting Team Chairs for the new School Improvement Plan: Focusing On Desired Student Performance in Prattville, AL, on October 25

Dr. Patricia Garlikov served on Credentialing Committee at Biannual Convocation of Kappa Delta Pi in Birmingham, AL, on November 1 - 4; gave presentation, along with TSUD graduate Debra Weaver, entitled "1st Year Teacher Mentoring Model; Supported Transition - PreService to Inservice" at the Kappa Delta Pi Convocation in Birmingham, AL, on November 4.

Dr. Jan Gunnels conducted an inservice session with LeeAnne

Activities of the President

- Met with Strategic Planning Process Committee Chairs and consultant on October 10.
- Visited Fort Rucker Location on October 25.
- Attended ACHE meeting in Montgomery on October 27.
- Attended TSUD Faculty Advisory Council meeting on October 30.
- Attended ACHE
 Wiregrass Regional
 Planning Group meeting in Dothan on
 November 1.

Holland and Charlotte Eagerton for teachers at Thompkins School in Ozark on Physical Knowledge in ECE on September 26; attended the School of Education picnic on October 15; took ECE 344 students on a field trip to Thompkins School in Ozark and conducted an inservice session with teachers at Thompkins School in Ozark on Integrated Thematic Curriculum on October 17; attended and made a presentation at the Professional Development Schools meeting on October 19; worked at Fall Red Ribbon Day Picnic on October 24; attended Curriculum Committee and Curriculum and Instruction Department meetings; attended the public forum conducted by ACHE on November 1.

Dr. Glenda Gunter attended "Building the Information Highway" conference in Montgomery regarding Alabama's

A & S dean to continue coordinating Cooperstown Symposium on Baseball and American Culture

Dr. Alvin L. Hall, dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, will continue to coordinate the annual Cooperstown Symposium on Baseball and American Culture. The Symposium is held each June in Cooperstown, New York, and is co-sponsored by the National Baseball Hall of Fame and Museum, Inc., and the State University of New York College at Oneonta. Dr. Hall previously served as dean of Continuing Education at SUNY-Oneonta.

The Cooperstown Symposium began in 1989 as part of the Fiftieth Anniversary of the Hall of Fame. Each year since, college and university-based scholars from all over the United States and Canada have gathered in Cooperstown to examine the impact of baseball on American culture. Following a keynote address by individuals such as Stephen Jay Gould, Donald Fehr, and Ken Burns, participants hear papers on baseball's influence, past and present. In addition, the Symposium has presented original drama, poetry and art depicting baseball as an integral part of American culture.

The 1996 Symposium will be held on June 12, 13, and 14. Abstracts for papers are due to Dr. Hall by January 15, 1996.

plans on gaining access to the Internet; taught workshop for coneducation titled tinuing Computer "Introduction to Viruses-Recognition, Detection, and Prevention;" presented "Using Multimedia to Teach Fire Safety" at the International Conference for Fire Education and Safety in Cape Cod, MA; presented Alabama's and area plans for networking to the TSUD Institutional Technology Planning Committee on October 16; taught a "Brown Bag" seminar for the School of Education titled "Empowering Teachers with Technology" on October 17; presented "Putting the "A" in TECH—TEACH with Diane Murphy at the 2nd Annual Alabama Educational Technology (AETC) Conference Birmingham on October 18-19; presented "McCluskey's Corollary to Gresham's Law - The Impact of Technology" with Randy Gunter at AETC; assigned to write external factors for the technology section

of the TSUD Strategic Plan along with other committee members; selected as advisory council member of a DOD funded economic diversification project for Coffee and Dale Counties called "Partners for Progress;" assigned as an active member of the Education Improvement Process Action Team: worked with Kaye Ivey from ACHE on continuation of TSPAT funding.

Mr. David Johnson attended Youth Committee kick-off for Dothan-Houston County Substance Abuse Partnership on October 2; participated in the Alzheimer's Association Memory Walk and hosted SGA Cookout on October 7; hosted seniors from Dale County High School on October 11; hosted seniors from Carroll High School on October 13 and 16; assisted with booth at TSUD's Coping With Aging Conference and attended Red Ribbon Week Kick-Off on October 20; worked with Red

Ribbon Picnic on October 24; attended TSU Homecoming Football Game on October 28.

Dr. Robert Jones attended **Dothan-Houston County Substance** Abuse Partnership meeting on October 2; attended School of Education Faculty Picnic on October 15; attended Dr. Glenda Gunter's Brown Bag Seminar on October 17; attended Red Ribbon Kick-Off at Honeysuckle Middle School on October 20; presented speaker at TSUD Red Ribbon picnic on October 24; attended workshop of Alabama Association of Addiction Counselors in Huntsville, AL, on October 27; attended School of Education Curriculum meeting and Faculty Advisory Committee meeting on October 30.

Dr. Helen Livingston made presentation entitled "The Adult Learner: Administrative and Instructional Issues" at the AAEOPP/MAEOPP Conference in Biloxi, MS; made presentation entitled "The Adult Learner in Transition: Administrative and Instructional Responses" at the Transition Conference in Dallas, TX.

Dr. Anne Lorance attended the PDS meeting at Dothan campus on October 19; attended Wiregrass Leadership Roundtable on Economic Development meeting at Wallace College on October 27.

Dr. Frank Lovrich attended Council of Deans on October 19; attended Red Ribbon Ceremony on October 24; attended ACHE meeting at AUM on October 27; attended Council of Deans meeting on October 31; met with Demographic and Social Issues Sub-Committee on October 17, 24, 26 and 31.

Dr. Cynthia Lumpkin attend-

ed Alpha Delta Kappa's Founder's Day program on October 9; planned and presented Professional Development Schools Seminar for TSUD education faculty and personnel from Ozark City and Dothan City Schools on October 19; served at Fall picnic on October 24; attended Brown Bag Seminar presentation on "Empowerment Through Technology"; attended Faculty Advisory Council subcommittee for Strategic planning.

Dr. Victoria Morin presented the "Sentence Writing Strategy Workshop" at NSM on October 7; presented "ADHD and The Law" at a teacher inservice in Eufaula City Schools on October 9; helped host the 1st Annual School of Education Fall picnic for faculty and staff on October 15; presented What Regular "Section 504: Educators Need to Know" at a teacher inservice in Geneva City Schools on October 19; attended Student Council the Exceptional Children meeting as faculty advisor on October 22; attended Red Ribbon Day ceremony on October 24; attended Curriculum Committee meeting on October 30; visited the "New Horizon Children's Enrichment Center" with TSUD special education students who provided treats for the center's children.

Dr. Diane Murphy volunteered at the rodeo in Ozark on October 6 & 7; volunteered at Claybank Jamboree on October 7; attended ALACTE in Montgomery on October 10; met with Superior Education Committee of the Ozark Council of Excellence on October 13; attended I TPC meeting on October 16; presented "Putting the A in Tech—TeAch" for the AETC in Birmingham, with Dr. Glenda Gunter, on October 18; chaired the Ozark Council of Excellence meeting on October 25; attended the

Library News

by Frank Walker, library director

Miscellanea

Sometimes it is refreshing to those of us in the library world to be reminded of the magnitude of what libraries have and do. Since 1988 the Academic Libraries Survey has been a component of the Integrated Postsecondary Education Data System and provides data on about 3500 academic libraries. I thought some of the numbers might be of interest to the university community. All figures are from 1992.

Total operating expenditures for libraries at 3274 institutions - 3.6 billion. Three largest expenditures - salaries and wages: 1.9 billion; current serial subscriptions - 639 million; print materials - 421 million. (Note serial expenditures; usually journals are more than print, books).

The libraries of the 500 doctoral-granting institutions accounted for 62 percent, or 2.3 billion, of the total operating expenditure dollars at all college and university libraries. This included 1.1 billion for salaries and wages, 467 million current serial subscription expenditures, and 253 million print material expenditures.

The number of volumes held at all academic libraries totaled 749 million. Doctoral institutions held 63% of the total or 471 million.

Total number of FTE equaled 96,000, including 26,000 librarians and other professional staff, 40,000 other paid staff, and 29,000 student assistants.

Academic libraries had 229 million circulation transactions: 78% from general collections and 21.2% from reserve collections. Libraries at doctoral institutions accounted for more than half of this total circulation with 129 million circulation transactions.

During 1994, the Library of Congress began the process of development of the National Digital Library. The Librarian of Congress plans to form a coalition of major institutions to convert important collections to digital formats. The coalition plans to have digitized 5 million images by the year 2000, making them available worldwide over computer networks. It also plans to digitize 60 Americana collections.

In March 1994, Congress authorized the establishment of the National Library of Education (NLE). The NLE is the largest federally funded library in the world devoted solely to education.

(The source for Information for Miscellanea is The Bowker Annual, 1995.

Coffee-Dale Economic Council meeting on October 26; attended the Wiregrass Leadership Institute Economic Development Workshop on October 27; chaired School of Education Committee on October 30; spoke to Ozark Rotary Club on October 31.

Dr. Sarah Patrick presented a

session entitled "A Potpourri of Activities for Making the Math Connection" at the regional meeting of the National Council of Teachers of Mathematics in Knoxville, TN, on October 6; presented workshop entitled "Developing Number Sense K-2" at the state meeting of the Alabama Council of Teachers of

Important Dates

Winter Interim Session
December 5 - 20

Fall Quarter Commencement Thursday, December 7 10:00 A.M. Dothan Civic Center

TSUD Holiday Luncheon Friday, December 8 11:30 A.M. Northside Mall

Strategic Planning Committee Thursday, December 14

TSUD Christmas Tree
Lighting
Thursday, December 14
6:30 P.M.
Malone Hall

Christmas & New Year's
Holidays
December 21 - January 1

1996 Winter Quarter Registration January 2 & 3, 1996 9:00 A.M. - 7:00 P.M.

Professional Development Day Thursday, January 4, 1996

Classes begin Monday, January 8, 1996

Mathematics in Montgomery on October 21; attended Graduate Council meeting and was elected chair for 1995-96.

Ms. Debora Pettway attended the AAEOPP/MAEOPP Annual Leadership Development Training Conference, which focused on "TRIO: Shaping the Leaders of the Future," October 30 - November 1, in Biloxi, MS.

Dr. Kumar Rallapalli attend-7th District Advertising Federation Conference in Muscle Shoals, AL, on October 13-14; participated in TSUD Strategic Planning Committee meetings on "Demographics and Social Issues"; Regional attended AMA Conference in Tallahassee, FL, on November 4; has been invited to participate in the Special Sessions Southwest Marketing Conference in San Antonio, TX, in March 1996, on the topic of International Marketing Ethics.

Ms. Julia Smith attended meeting at TSU-Troy Library concerning SIRSI Integrated Library System implementation; attended Internet workshop in Montgomery on October 25; attended SIRST Implementation Committee meeting in Troy on October 27.

Dr. Jack Sublette gave welcome to Dale County High School students on October 11, gave welcome to Carroll High School students on October 13; attended Exchange Club luncheon meeting to hear Chancellor Hawkins on October 16: attended AmeriCorps Advisory Board meeting on October 19; attended Red Ribbon Campaign Kick-Off Honevsuckle Middle School and, on behalf of TSUD, accepted book for TSUD Library from the **Dothan-Houston County Substance** Abuse Partnership on October 20; participated in TSUD Red Ribbon ceremony on October 24; attended workshop in Montgomery on Internet on October 25; attended Chapter IX meeting of the Alabama Counseling Association at the Bevill Center in Eufaula and attended Thursday morning Rotary Club on October 26; attended the Roundtable Leadership Southeast Alabama on "Strategies for Our Economic Future," sponsored by Wiregrass Leadership and the Kellogg Foundation and held at Wallace College on October 27; chaired the committee on Quality of Life for the next Roundtable sponsored by Wiregrass Leadership and the Kellogg Foundation on October 30; attended Dothan-Houston County Rotary Club on October 3, 10, 17 and 31.

Mr. Frank Walker attended SIRSI meeting at TSU-Troy and hosted a workshop entitled "Collection Assessment" at TSUD.

Ms. Ann Wells conducted the Continuing Education Advisory Council meeting on September 27; met with Jack Miller, TSU-Phenix City. on October 4; attended Strategic Planning Finance and Facilities Committee meetings on October 4, 11 and 24; attended an Effectiveness Institutional Committee meeting on October 10; made presentation to the 20th Century Club at Dothan County Club on October 12; attended a Continuing Education Advisory Council Subcommittee meeting on October 16; attended the annual instructor's seminar at University of Alabama on October 16-17; took part in the Business and Industry Coffee on October 18; acted as chairman and made presentation at the "Fifth Annual Coping with the Aging Process Seminar" on October 20; attended Retired Senior Volunteer Program Board meeting on October 24; attended Houston County Group meeting Wiregrass Leadership Institute on October 26.

Mr. Tony Whetstone attended Dothan Advertising Federation (DAF) Board meeting and luncheon meeting on October 11; conducted orchestra for the Southeast Alabama Community Theater (SEACT) production of "West Side Story" on October 17 - 21; attended Continuing Education Business and Industry Coffee on October 18; attended Internet seminar in Montgomery on October 25; participated in the "Sound of the South" Alumni Band at TSU's Homecoming on October 28.

Ms. Pamela Williamson hosted PSY 635 class to tour the TSUD Career Info and Placement Center on September 30; attended and co-Graduate the hosted Professional Schools Fair at AUM on October 13; met with TSUD Prevention and Ed Drug Committee and made plans for 1995-96 programs and activities; **TSUD AmeriCorps** attended Advisory Board meeting and represented TSUD at the Dothan Area Committee on Employment of People with Disabilities Annual Recognition Banquet at SAMC on October 19; attended Dothan-Houston County Red Ribbon Kickoff held at Honeysuckle Middle School on October 20; cohosted (with the TSUD-SGA) Red Ribbon Day at TSUD on October 24; represented TSUD at the Wiregrass Personnel Association luncheon held at Charter Woods Mental Hospital celebrating Wellness Week on October 26.

Mr. Bob Willis spoke to groups from Ozark High School concerning TSUD admission on October 4 and 13; attended Planning Strategic Internal Committee meeting on October 12, 17, 23 and 30; participated in Red Ribbon Day activities and fall picnic on October 24: attended Skills Path Workshop on "How to Use the Internet" on October 25; attended a meeting with TSU Nursing staff regarding Datatel conversion and admission procedures on October 26; attended TSU Homecoming in Troy on October 28.

Mr. Forrest Wood met with system-wide Computer Service

Committee at TSU-Troy to map out plans for Internet expansion and improvement of availability of all levels of technology throughout the TSU System on October 4 and 31.

Ms. Sonja Woodham attended Network of Alabama Academic Libraries workshop for area librarians at TSUD on October 20. The workshop was presented by Sue Medina and was entitled "Library Collection Assessment."

News from. . .

Courtesy Committee

Get well card sent to: Mr. Frank Reeves, son of Pat Reeves; Gerald Love, husband of Sarah Love.



Sympathy card sent to: Dr. Bud Borders on the death of his grandmother; Mr. & Mrs. Pierce Flatt, University Advisory Board member, on the death of his son, Steve Flatt; Dr. & Mrs. William Evans on the death of his mother-in-law.

Donations sent to: Alabama Christian Academy in memory of Steve Flatt, son of Mr. & Mrs. Pierce Flatt.

Support your TSUD Courtesy Fund.

You never know when the courtesy will be extended to YOU.

Courtesy Fund donations should be turned in to Cindy Halcomb, Malone, Room 100.

Creative Writing Club

All TSUD students and faculty who enjoy creative writing are welcome to attend Creative Writing Club meetings. Students and faculty are also invited to submit poems, short stories, plays, and essays to the <u>Copper Blade Review</u>, which is TSUD's literary publication.

From the TSUD Family

Thank you for the card and flowers sent to me during my recent surgery and recovery. Your cards, flowers and calls meant so much. Thank you for your kindness.

To the Library staff I would like to say an extra thank you for all that you did.

Sonja Woodham

Thank you for the wonderful "get well" note sent to my mother after her recent operation. I really appreciate the concern. She is doing fine; out and about as usual! Thank you all again.

Pat Schado

Thank you for the donation. Also, we appreciate your continued prayers. There is no way a person can prepare for such a tragic loss. Prayers and acts of love from others help as we suffer through the pain.

Thank you, Pierce Flatt

Alabama Christian Academy is honored to receive your recent donation which was sent in special memory of Steve Flatt.

We have acknowledged receipt of your gift to the Flatt family. I know they will be comforted by your thoughtfulness.

J.L. Atkinson Principal Be a driving force for Troy State University academic scholarships.

Be a proud supporter of academic excellence at Troy State University! If you are a resident of Alabama and order the TSU car tag, you'll join the ranks of other alumni who show their support of TSU academics.

With each tag sold or renewed, another \$50 goes toward academic scholarships. TSU license tag sales have already generated over \$64,000 in scholarship funds!

Visit your Probate Office today to purchase a tag, or contact the TSU Office of Alumni Affairs at (334) 670-3318, for more information.

TAG ALONG WITH TSU!







Looking ahead



	Final exams
December 5-20	Winter Interim Session
December 7Fall Comme	encement (10 AM-Dothan Civic Center)
December 8	TSUD Holiday Luncheon
December 14	TSUD Christmas Tree Lighting
December 21	
January 2 & 3 1996 W	Vinter Quarter Registration (9AM-7PM)
January 4	Professional Development Day
January 8	

Birthdays for November

- 1 Brenda Ameter
- 2 Gaye Peacock
- 4 Harry Wills
- 10 Pam Williamson
- 11 Lannes Murphy
- 13 Eugene Bergquist
- 21 Debbie Christian
- 22 Jenny Weber
- 23 Cathy Williams
- 25 David Johnson
- 27 Jay Porter
- 28 Elizabeth Fell

Birthdays for December

- 1 Sherri Burns
- 3 Cindy Halcomb
- 4 Scot Craig
- 5 Diana Parker
- 6 Priscilla McArthur
- 6 Richard Williams
- 9 Reta Cordell
- 12 Patricia Fritchie
- 15 Steve Nowlin
- 15 Jean Moorman
- 16 Gary Buchanan

Troy State University at Dothan is accredited by the Commission on Colleges of the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools to award associate, bachelor's, master's, and education specialist degrees.

LOGOS is printed on a monthly basis by the Office of University Relations in the Division of Student Affairs at Troy State University at Dothan.

Publisher	Tony Whetstone
Editor	Dr. Jack Sublette
Layout & Design	Tony Whetstone
Typist	Joanne Krist
Activities of the President	Cindy Haicomb
Courtesy Committee	Cindy Halcomb

Troy State University at Dothan P.O. Box 8368 Dothan, Alabama 36304-0368 (334)983-6556

Troy State University at Dothan is an equal opportunity institution and as such does not discriminate on the basis of sex, race, color, age, disability, or national origin in any of its programs including admission of students and employment.